The Marion County Board of Supervisors will be holding a public hearing on
May 14, 2024, at 9:00a.m.
At Marion County Office Building
3014 E. Main St., Knoxville, IA 50138

Members of the public are welcome to attend. The online options is available from the
Marion County Website: https://marioncountyiowa.gov/board of supervisors/meetings/
May 14, 2024, agenda

The public hearing for a Marion County Zoning Map amendment Ordinance 2024-1 will be held on the matter of the
rezoning of a portion of Parcel 2152100000 from the current A-1, M-1 and C-2 to A-1; Agricultural. The legal description
is: The SE 1/4 of the SW 1/4 and the south 2 acres of the NE1/4 of the SW 1/4 except:

Parcel B of E 1/2 of SW1/4 (according to the Plat of Survey recorded in Book 252, Page 379.

Parcel C of SE 1/4 of the SW 1/4 (according to the Plat of Survey recorded in Book 253, Page 117)

Parcel E in the SE1/4 of the SW1/4 of Section 7, Township 77N, Range 20W in Marion County per Book 2024, Page 1056
dated 3/22/2024.

This action is a map cleanup of the parcel prior to the sale of the property. The future of property is intended to
continue as agricultural ground.

The property is owned by Elfrieda De Haai, acting agent Arvin Van Waardhuizen.
A recommendation has been made to waive the 2" and 3™ reading.

Public comments related to any matter on the agenda can be emailed to mpoffenbarger@marioncountyiowa.gov. Public
comments can be presented during the public hearing. For questions concerning any item on the agenda please contact
the Marion County Zoning Office (641)828-2231 option 9.

Melissa Poffenbarger
Marion County Zoning Administrator
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